DRAFT
At a Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 12th May 2014 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)          
   Mr. B. Barber
               Mrs. A. Carver               

               Mrs J. Davison   
   Mrs J. Faiers
  
   Mr N. Griffiths 
   Mrs M. Warfield

   Mr M. Wattis

               Mr. M. Wedd                 
  
     
   Cllr R.Bass         
               Mr. M Davis – Clerk

Declaration of Interests:  None               

Apologies: Mr. J. Steel, Cllr P. Swinburn and Cllr P.Grove
Election of Chairman: It was proposed by Mr Barber, seconded by Mrs Faiers and resolved that Mrs. Beard be re-elected Chairman. 

Election of Vice-Chairman: It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mr Barber and resolved that Mr. Wedd be elected as Vice-Chairman.

Election of Officers:  It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mrs Faiers and resolved that:
Footpaths Officer Mrs Carver should become the Parish Footpaths Officer. 

Vicarage Green: Mr. Wedd would retain responsibility for Vicarage Green matters.
Allotments: Mr Steel and Mrs Davidson would be responsible for allotment matters.

Hallow Charity:  Mrs Faiers would represent the Parish Council.

Village Hall Committee: Mrs Warfield would represent the Parish Council.
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Wedd seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 7th April 2014 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman
Report from the police: PCSO Martin Butcher reported that there had been28 crimes in the parish in the previous year. 6 thefts, 3 thefts from vehicles, 2 vehicle thefts, 2 criminal damage, 5 burgulary non dwelling, 2 burgulary dwelling, 1 attempted burgulary dwelling, 1 threat of violence, 5 assaults, 1 drugs offence and 19 incidents of anti social behaviour.

PCSO Butcher emphasised that the area was low crime. He described changes in the management of police response which should not be noticed on the ground.
County Councillor’s report: No report.
District Councillors’ report: The Monthly Report had been circulated before the meeting. There was concern about the flagrant breach of planning regulations at the Homestead. The Taylor Wimpey development had been approved with details to be resolved. There was concern about further delays in the progress of the SWDP implementation. 
Matters arising from the minutes of the 7th April 2014:  
Vicarage Green: Mr Wedd reported that a rope needed replacement on the play equipment and it was proposed Mrs Beard, seconded Mr Barber and resolved that he should purchase a replacement rope at a cost of about £150.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  It was reported that brambles were hanging into the path and that nettles were growing out into the path between Church Lane and Rectory Lane – the clerk to ask the lengthsman to remove the obstructions.
Highways: Mr Wedd reported that he had met Gerry Brienza, WCC, to discuss proposals to erect vehicle actuated signs in the village and construct village “gates”. He was advised that the road at the entrance to the village was too narrow to permit additional narrowing. Sites had been identified for the proposed Vehicle Actuated Sign at sites with existing posts (possible with extensions). The lengthsman would be prepared to move the sign around as required. The decision to purchase the equipment would be made at the July meeting. 
Allotments: No report
Anti Social Behaviour:  No report.
Village Hall: The new light fitting has now been installed in the hall.
SWDP: Discussed during the District Councillor’s report.
Broadheath Common: The clerk to seek advice from CALC regarding, a) responsibility for the maintenance of trees on the common and b) how to agree the transfer of money from the common maintenance fund.
Hire of Boules Court: The clerk was asked to try to locate the 4 sets of boules purchased by the parish council.

Suspension of Standing Orders: Mr Morris reported that the pothole in the red tarmac on the Martley road near the food Factory had still not been repaired. The clerk to advise highways.
Correspondence: 
1) Severn Trent water Ltd – Taylor / Wimpey development 



2) Harriett Baldwin MP – Planning


Planning applications for consideration:
Applications

14/00426/TPA, Field House, Sling Lane: Recommend Approval
14/00448/HOU, 24 Jacomb Road: Recommend Approval
14/00423/FUL, The Lindens, 4 Green Lane: Recommend Approval
Decisions

14/00162/FUL, 31 Jacomb Road: Approved
13/00725/OUT, Henwick Mill House, Martley road: Approved
Finance: to consider: 
a) Renewal of Parish council Insurance: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved to renew the insurance.
b) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mrs. Faiers, seconded by Mrs Carver and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smart Cut Ltd –  Grass cutting, March



           £162.00
2. Broker Network Ltd – Parish Council Insurance 1/6/14 to 31/5/15         £922.16

3. Worcestershire CALC – Membership fee  1/4/14 to 1/4/15
           £685.11

4. Memorial Hall – Hire on 6th Jan, 3rd Feb & 3rd March

            £48.00 

5. P & EM – Playground Survey



                      £120.00

c) Audit 2013/2014: The draft accounts had been circulated for member’s information. It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs. Faiers and resolved to:-

(a) Accept the draft accounts

(b) Accept the audit plan

(c) Appoint Mr. Norman Bennett as the Internal Auditor

(d) Approve the Annual Governance Statement.

(e) The appointed date for audit is the 1st July 2014.

AOB: No reports
Date of Next meeting:  Date of next meeting: 2nd June 2014 at 7.30pm.
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